
Sincerely, 

 
 

Date: July 14, 2025 
 

This is a letter in support of Sheryl Forbes for the International Association of Clinical Research 
Nurses (IACRN) board position of Treasurer. 

 
The nominee recommended has demonstrated the previous ability to perform the duties required 
by the Treasurer position of the IACRN. Sheryl exhibits true excellence in her current role as a 
Nursing Research Quality Specialist at MD Anderson Cancer Center. The position requires strict 
adherence to institutional policies and ability to analyze current trends from data obtained on a 
routine basis. Sheryl has demonstrated this capability through her ongoing work at MD Anderson 
and in her previous term as Treasurer of the IACRN board. 

 
Sheryl is an advocate for the Clinical Research Nurse profession and dedicated to promoting the 
International Association of Clinical Research Nurses (IACRN) through communicating current 
IACRN announcements, educational opportunities, and other CRN professional activities at MD 
Anderson Cancer Center in Houston, Texas. Sheryl will be a powerful addition and asset to the 
IACRN Board as Treasurer. 

 

Doyle Bosque, BSN, RN, CNML 
Director, Nursing Research Program 
Department of Nursing Administration 
MD Anderson Cancer Center 
Houston, Texas 77030 


